Brussels, 06 December 2001
Victory for Public Access to Documents

Council defeated in a case against Heidi Hautala

Heidi Hautala today received a final victory in her fight against the Council on access to documents, when the European Court of Justice upheld the decision of the Court of First Instance of 19 July 1999 in her favour. The Court confirmed that the Council must promote the widest possible access for the public to its documents. If a document contains confidential information, the Council must consider whether partial access is possible (Case C-353/99P).

Heidi Hautala, Co-President of the Greens/EFA in the European Parliament said: "This judgement confirms that democracy is the basis for the right to public access to information. For citizens to have the possibility of scrutinising the exercise of power they must be granted access to documents. "

Onno Brouwer, Counsel to Heidi Hautala, added: "Heidi Hautala has won a major battle. The full Court of Justice has now confirmed that EU institutions cannot hold back entire documents because some part of it would contain information that the institutions are entitled not to disclose. Partial access must then be granted. The ruling means that it is basically no longer possible to classify entire categories of documents or information as being confidential."

Heidi Hautala continued: "The Advocate General's opinion on this case in July this year upheld that transparency and public right to information form a part of fundamental rights of citizens protected by the Community law. It is not in accordance with the nature of a fundamental right that extra administrative work related to partial access to a document could qualify as a pretext for denying the right of access to documents." 

"Incidently, this judgement also means that the Council cannot hide behind the security regulations it adopted this spring aiming at denying public access to entire documents where only a part of the information contained was "sensitive", e.g. harmful for the EU's relations with third countries. The European Parliament recently contested these security regulations in the European Court of Justice and this case should further elaborate on the principle of partial access to documents."

***************************************************************

Background:
Heidi Hautala, asked the Council to send her a copy of a report on conventional arms exports and application of common criteria for such exports. After having being refused access to the document in question by the Council, Ms Hautala lodged a formal complaint with the Court of First Instance in January 1998.

On 19 July 1999 the Court of First Instance annulled the Council decision and ruled that the Council should consider allowing partial access to documents. The Council, supported by Spain, lodged an appeal against the judgement of the Court of First Instance; Denmark, Sweden, France, Finland and the United Kingdom supported Mrs Hautala.
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